
Sacrament of Baptism:�

Please contact the parish office to schedule a 

baptism.  It is recommended that parents 

seeking Baptism for their child attend two 

baptismal preparation classes.�

�

Sacrament of Marriage: �

In accordance with the guidelines of the 

Province of Michigan, engaged couples 

must contact the Parish Office six 

months prior to the desired date of 

marriage and complete required 

preparation.  �

�

Anointing of the Sick:�

Notify the parish office of any need for 

hospital or home visits. �

Twenty-fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

September12, 2021 

Jesus Christ, Eternal High Priest�

�

Rev. Philip Ching, Pastor    �

(586) 646�8250�

frphilbwv@gmail.com     �

�

Rev. Steven Mateja, Associate Pastor �

(586) 784�5966 Ext. 106�

fathersteve2012@gmail.com    �

�

Holy Family Parish�

79780 Main Street�

Memphis, MI 48041�

(810) 392�2056�

holyfamily�online.org�

St. Augustine�

68035 Main Street�

Richmond, MI  48062�

(586) 727�5215�

staugustinecatholicparish.org�

St. Mary Mystical Rose�

24040 Armada Ridge Road�

Armada, Michigan 48005�

stmarymysticalrose.org�

(586) 784�5966�

St. Augustine Catholic School�

67901 Howard Street �

Richmond, MI 48062�

(586) 727�9365�

staugustinecatholicschool.com�



�

Our Mission: Save Souls 

We serve God through His Begotten Son, Jesus Christ, with the empowerment and the strength of the Holy Spirit: to 

celebrate the Holy Sacraments and Worship, Christian Service and Faith Education, to evangelize and practice our faith in 

active stewardship��with the faith, spirit and humility of Mary, the Rose of God and our Patron Saint.�

Weekday Mass and Confession Schedule�

�

Monday� � 8:00 am Mass at St. Augustine�

Tuesday� � 6:30 pm Confessions�

� � � � � 7:00 pm Mass at Holy Family�

Wednesday� 9:00 am Mass at St. Mary Mystical Rose � � �

� � � � � followed by Adoration and Confessions�

Thursday�� 8:15 am Mass at St. Augustine followed by � �

� � � � � Confessions�

Friday� � � 9:00 am Mass at St. Mary Mystical Rose �

� � � � �

�

�

Weekend Mass and Confession Schedule�

�

Saturday� � 3:00 pm Confessions at St. Mary Mystical Rose�

� � � � � 3:30 pm Confessions at Holy Family�

� � � � � 4:00 pm Mass at St. Mary Mystical Rose�

� � � � � 4:30 pm Mass at Holy Family�

� � � � � 6:00 pm Mass at St. Augustine�

� � � � � 7:00 pm Confessions at St. Augustine�

Sunday�� � 7:30 am Mass at St. Augustine�

� � � � � 9:00 am Mass at St. Augustine�

� � � � � 10:00 am Mass at St. Mary Mystical Rose�

� � � � � 10:30 am Mass at Holy Family�

� � � � � 5:30 pm Mass at Holy Family�

Fr. Phil’s Communiqué�

Welcome back!�

� As much as some have lamented the 

end of summer, after Labor Day weekend, 

we know that this season has officially 

come to an end. Those who were able to 

have some time away are coming back to 

their regular schedules. I pray and hope 

this means a return of many to come and 

worship with us at Holy Mass. We 

continually pray for those who are sick 

and are unable to do so.�

� As families return, I want to say, 

“Welcome back! We missed you!” One of 

the delightful sounds that fill our churches 

are the sound of infants and children. I 

consider it a tremendous blessing how 

mothers and fathers see how Holy Mass is 

so important that they do not want their 

children, especially infants, to be deprived 

of the graces that come through the Holy 

Sacrifice of the Mass! Even though 

parents may find themselves distracted 

throughout the entire Mass (and it feels 

more like a workout than prayer!), the 

Lord nevertheless delights in the sacrifice 

offered and delights that you are here. It is 

a travesty when children are not able to 

come to Holy Mass because their parents 

or guardians do not take them. A travesty 

because of the many graces they will be 

deprived of and because the parents/

guardians incur mortal sin for not 

honoring God the way our Lord invites us 

to. God wants to grace His people with 

His gifts, if only they make Him the God 

in their life and prioritize Him above all. 

Everything else, like human 

accomplishments, will fade away. If we 

give God what is His due, He will not be 

outdone in generosity as we offer our 

selfless attentiveness in praising Him at 

Holy Mass. So we should rejoice when 

they are present with us! The sound of 

infants and children should remind us of 

the vigor and life they bring; the same 

vigor and life we ought to have for our 

faith and our love for Jesus.�

Evaluation of Mass Schedule�

� As mentioned a few weeks ago, the 

month of September and October will 

be critical in helping us determine the 

needs of parishioners in our Family of 

Parishes with relation to the weekend 

Mass schedule. Fr. Steve and I have 

kept the same weekend Mass schedule 

despite the reduction in priests since 

joining as a Family in July. With 

funerals and weddings that occur on 

Saturday, it has become more apparent 

that consideration has to be made 

whether or not the current Mass 

schedule is sustainable. We spoke 

recently and know that while we are 

blessed to have Fr. Sal Palazzolo with 

us beginning this Sunday, this isn’t 

always going to be the case that we will 

receive this kind of assistance from the 

Archdiocese. Many priests that we have 

relied on in the past, who have retired, 

are no longer able to assist us (some are 

not able as they were in the past and 

some have died). Because priests in the 

Archdiocese of Detroit have been in 

short supply, the Archdiocese has had to 

be creative for a long time: seeking 

assistance from religious orders (even 

those in other countries) and asking 

priests like Fr. Sal, who works at the 

Tribunal in Detroit, to come and assist 

us here in the Family. This is why our 

previous associate pastor, Fr. John, was 

from India and our assigned associate 

pastor, Fr. Kishore, is also coming from 

India. People may complain about 

adjustments to the Mass schedule or 

which priest is assigned to where, but I 

want to challenge you to think about 

what is going on in the Archdiocese with 

our situation. Shouldn’t we be thankful 

that we have a priest coming from 

another country to help serve our 

parishes? The alternative would be to 

close a parish! It’s about praying and 

listening to God and seeing beyond our 

own wants and needs. Instead of 

complaining, use 

that energy to 

promote and foster 

vocations! I would 

love to see us have 

a Vocations 

Committee some 

day. Could God be 

calling you to do 

so?�

� To evaluate the 

needs, every 

offering of Holy 

Mass during the 

weekend will 

undergo Mass 

counts. We will make this assessment 

for September and October, with the 

hopes of evaluating the data, and 

offering it all to Jesus in November.�

Seminarian Intern�

� This weekend we welcome our 

seminarian intern! Below is a note from 

him:�

�

Greetings parishioners of Holy 

Family, St. Augustine and St. Mary 

Mystical Rose! My name is Deacon 

Michael Churchill. I am studying at 

Sacred Heart Major Seminary in 

Detroit for the Diocese of Winona�

Rochester in Minnesota. I am from the 

very small town of Dexter in south 

east Minnesota and I am the ninth 

Continued on page 4�

“I would love 

to see us 

have a 

Vocations 

Committee 

someday.  

Could God 

be calling you 

to do so?”�
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�

�

Bishop Robert Fisher will be installing �

Fr. Phil Ching to our Family of 

Parishes: �

Holy Family, St. Augustine, �

and St. Mary Mystical Rose.  �

�

Mass will be celebrated at Holy Family 

on �

Tuesday, September 14th at 7:00 p.m. �

�

Join us in celebrating this wonderful 

occasion. �

�

�

Help Wanted�Be Not Afraid!�

Most of us want to know that what we say and do makes a 

positive impact.  A great way to do that is to volunteer to be a 

catechist or a catechist aid.  As you read this, take a few seconds 

to search your heart…  Could God be leading you to this 

opportunity to make a real difference? �

�

��Not a huge time commitment�

��No special knowledge of Scripture or Theology 

needed. �You learn with the children.�

��Lots of support:  materials, resources and hands�on 

help for whatever is needed. �

�

The Lord does not call the qualified… He qualifies the called.�

�

Contact the Faith Formation office at any of our parishes 

for more information. �

Making an inquiry will not obligate you.�

Holy Family �

(810) 392�2056�

St. Augustine �

(586) 727�9290 �

St. Mary Mystical Rose �

(586) 784�5966�

Our family name will be revealed!�

COMMISSIONING MASS�

for Fr. Phil Ching�

with Bishop Robert Fisher on �

Tuesday, September 14, 2021 at 7:00 p.m.�

� Q. When I was much younger, many years 

ago, we were taught that if an un�baptized 

baby were to die, the baby did not go to hell 

but could not go to heaven either. The baby 

went into limbo. Does the Church still teach 

this?�

� A. The concept of limbo was, at one time, 

widely believed by Catholics but was never 

part of any Church doctrine. According to 

Bishop Earl Boyea, the idea of limbo can be 

traced back to the 13th century. “In an 

attempt to logically reconcile two concepts; 1) that one must be 

baptized to be saved. 2) God wants all people to be saved. The 

popular solution arose known as limbo. It was thought to be a 

place of joy and peace but not heaven.” �

� From my personal perspective, the big hole in the limbo 

bucket was � “a place of joy and peace” for an infant eternally 

separated from their parents in heaven? Somebody sure didn’t 

think this through. For something to be logical, it must above all 

be logical.    �

� The Catechism of the Catholic Church states:�

 As regards to children who have died without baptism, the 

Church can only entrust them to the mercy of God, as she does in 

her funeral rites for them. Indeed, the great mercy of God, who 

desires that all men should be saved, and Jesus' tenderness 

toward children, which caused him to say, "Let the children come 

to me, do not hinder them" [Mark 10:14, � 1 Tim. 2:4] allow us to 

hope that there is a way of salvation for children who have died 

without baptism. All the more urgent is the Church's call not to 

prevent little children coming to Christ through the gift of holy 

baptism" (CCC 1261).�

� A few years ago, the Vatican concluded a theological study on 

the matter. Their finding was simply that babies who have not 

been baptized are not excluded from heaven. It was then 

determined by Pope Benedict XVI that “since limbo has never 

been a doctrine of the Church, there was no formal 

announcement to be made.”  Here we have the pope applying 

some simple logic. No need to debunk a doctrine that never 

existed in the first place.   �

�

Submit your questions to�

George@CatholicIssues.org �
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� I hope everyone enjoyed a wonderful 

Labor Day. All the kids are back to 

school and preparing for another school 

year. Who knows what the weeks and 

months ahead will look like for our 

school children and us, but I find it so 

important to help give our kids as much 

normalcy as possible. Please know of 

my prayers for all of your children, 

grandchildren, nieces and nephews as 

you send them back to school, whether 

it be for the first time, junior high, or 

college.�

I Saw This on the Internet�

� I read a comment on some website 

the other day in which a Christian�hater 

was chiding us as believers in the Lord 

Jesus by saying, "Have you people ever 

considered the fact that you could be 

wrong about everything?"�

� I've been thinking about it, and to be 

fair�minded, we do have to consider that 

we could be wrong about there being a 

benevolent personal God who hears our 

prayers and wants us to love Him for 

our own happiness in this life and the 

life to come.�

� But then I thought that I'd rather be 

wrong with people like Augustine of 

Hippo, Thomas Aquinas, Dante 

Alighieri, Desiderius Erasmus, Ignatius 

of Loyola, Teresa of Avila, Soren 

Kierkegaard, GK Chesterton, Dorothy 

Sayers, Flannery O'Connor, John Paul 

II, and Teresa of Calcutta, than right 

with people like Nero, Rousseau, 

Robiespierre, Nietzche, Karl Marx, 

Vladimir Lenin, Benito Mussolini, 

Adolph Hitler, Fidel Castro, Peter 

Singer, Madelyn Murray OHare, Kate 

Millet, and Margaret Sanger.��

� Yes, the choice is ours. In today’s 

Gospel, Jesus asks, “Who do they say 

that I am?” He is asking you the same 

question. . . right now. Today. This 

minute. Being a Catholic is a daily 

offering of our lives to the Father, 

through Jesus, to trust Him that He is 

good! The choice is ours! Don’t listen to 

the world.��

Mark Your Calendars�

� Don’t forget, if you are able, to attend 

the Commissioning Mass on Tuesday, 

September 14th at 7 PM at Holy Family 

for Fr. Phil to be installed as our Pastor. 

He is a good shepherd and will lead us 

well.��

�

In the Heart of Jesus and Mary, ��

Fr. Steve��

BELIEVE:�

with Fr. Steve�

child of ten. I have five sisters, four 

brothers, and fifteen nieces and 

nephews! Prior to entering seminary, I 

did four years of nursing school. It was 

there that I began to intentionally live 

out my faith and where I slowly began 

to realize and accept that God was 

calling me to a different kind of 

healing through the Priesthood. As part 

of the formation here at the seminary, I 

have been assigned�  to this Family of 

Parishes and I am eager to be with you 

all throughout this academic year. 

Know of my prayers for all of you as I 

get to know you this year.��

�

With eyes fixed on Jesus,�

Deacon Michael �

�

Commissioning Mass�

� On the Feast of the Exaltation of the 

Holy Cross this Tuesday, Bishop Robert 

Fisher will be here for the 

Commissioning Mass at Holy Family at 7 

PM. Please join us!�

Altar Server Training: St. Augustine�

� All those interested in learning how to 

altar serve as well as veteran altar servers 

are encouraged to attend the altar server 

training that will occur on Saturday, 

September 18

th

. We will begin at 9:00 am 

and conclude around 12:00 pm.�

� If you are unable to attend this date, 

there are other opportunities for training 

at the other churches in our Family. 

Please attend one of them as an alternate. 

The training, while in different churches, 

will be the same. However, as much as 

possible, training in the church where you 

will serve as an altar server will be better 

to remember the training. Training at St. 

Mary Mystical Rose is scheduled to be 

Sunday, September 26

th

 at 11 AM (after 

the 10:00 AM offering of Holy Mass). 

Holy Family is scheduled to be Sunday, 

October 17

th

 at 11:30 AM (following the 

10:30 AM offering of Holy Mass).�

�

God bless your week.�

�

In Jesus through Mary,�

Fr. Phil�

Continued from page 2�

Are You Interested in 

Music Ministries?�

� This is an INVITATION 

for everyone from our 

Family of Parishes who 

may have thought at one 

time that you have an 

interest in singing and/or playing an 

instrument � making a joyful noise to 

the Lord in our Churches.  We are 

excited to be getting back together and 

enjoying the amazing sound of our 

Choirs, Contemporary Groups and all of 

our Music Ministers.  PLEASE consider 

joining us!  You will quickly realize 

why you did, once you are on board.  �

� Below is the information regarding 

rehearsal schedules, etc. As noted, for 

participation in either St. Augustine or 

Holy Family Music Ministries, please 

contact Joe Agosta.  For participation in 

St. Mary Mystical Rose Music 

Ministries, please contact Tony 

Berdych.  (NOTE:  For Holy Family 

Contemporary Group, contact Maureen 

Redhage.  For St. Mary Mystical Rose 

Contemporary group, contact John 

King).�

� Hope you can join us!  Singing 

praises to our God is a ministry you are 

sure to enjoy!�

�

START DATES�

For Regular Choir and Contemporary 

Ensemble Group Music Ministries at 

ALL THREE PARISHES are as 

follows:��

Regular Choir�

 High School & Above��

�

Holy Family: � Wednesday, 9�22�2021, 

� � � � � � 6:30�8:00pm � Loft�

St. Augustine:  �Thursday, 9�23�2021,�

� � � � � � 7�8:30pm � Church�

St. Mary:� � � Wednesday, 9�22�2021, 

� � � � � � 6:30pm � Loft�

�

Contemporary Ensemble Groups�

High School & Above �

Experience Required�

��

St. Augustine: � Tuesday, 9�21�2021, ��

� � � � � � 7:00 � 8:30pm � Church�

Holy Family:�� Thurs, 9�23�2021,7�� �

� � � � � � 8:30pm �

�

Holy Family contact: �

Maureen Redhage (810) 305�1182��

St. Mary Contact: �

John King (586) 295�5908 �

� �

� Please direct all St. Augustine and 

Holy Family Music Ministry questions 

to Mr. Joe Agosta, Director (810) 305�

1385  Email: joeyagosta@yahoo.com �

� Please direct all St. Mary Mystical 

Rose Music Ministry questions to Mr. 

Tony Berdych, Director (586) 244�

3934�

Email: tonyberdych@yahoo.com �

�

Pray for 

Vocations 
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Attention Men�

Exodus 90 is Here!�

�

� Exodus 90 is a 90 day spiritual 

exercise for men ages 18 and up.�  We 

will take 90 days to read from the Book 

of Exodus and travel with the Israelites 

through the desert. It will be a time of 

prayer, self reflection, fasting, exercise 

and more. It is done in groups that will 

support you on your journey, however it 

is your responsibility to follow the daily 

routine. You will emerge after the 90 

days a new man who will be centered, 

focused and in love with God in a whole 

new way. This can literally change your 

life! �

� Our next group will begin their 

journey on September 23

rd

 with a kick� 

off meeting scheduled for Friday, 

September 17

th

 at 7:00 pm in Room 7 at 

St. Augustine. Come, see what it’s all 

about or call Deacon Alan at 586�206�

8334 or Jim McKiernan at 586�277�

6461. �

Join Us For�

Women’s Bible Study�

     Do you desire to grow in your Catholic 

faith?  Do you seek connection with other 

women in our parish community? We 

invite you to consider joining our third 

season of Walking with Purpose this fall 

at St. Augustine! Weekly group sessions 

are starting on Thursday, September 23rd 

from 6:30�8pm.�

     We will be offering Opening Your 

Heart, Walking With Purpose’s 

foundational study.  Learn how the 

Scriptures apply to our everyday lives.�

     In parallel, we will be offering the 

study Beholding His Glory and 

Beholding Your King. Explore biblical 

ways to recognize and appreciate God’s 

plan for our own lives, His awe�inspiring 

majesty, and His desire for personal 

intimacy with each one of us through 

revealing Christ in the Old Testament. �

Online Registration is NOW OPEN �

https://staugustinecatholicparish.org/

womens�bible�study �

     Any questions, please contact Lexi 

Schweiger at  586�382�8822 or 

lexi.schweiger@gmail.com or visit 

walkingwithpurpose.com for more 

information. �

�

We look forward to seeing you!�

Land of Peace �

coming to�

St. Mary Mystical Rose�

NEXT WEEKEND�

September 18th / 19th �

We have invited representatives from 

“Land of Peace” who represent 

Christians from the Holy Land.  They 

will be bringing handmade Olive 

Wood carvings to sell as a means of 

support for the families living there.  

They make wonderful gifts.  It’s 

never too early to start thinking 

about Christmas!�

How would you like to have the�

Best Job Ever?�

� If you enjoy weddings and helping people, 

we invite you to consider joining the 

Wedding Coordinator team at Holy Family 

Parish.  By joining our team, you get to be 

there for one of the best days in the life of a 

bride and groom.�

Time commitment: �

1 1/2 to 2 hrs. on rehearsal night�

3 to 3 1/2  hrs. on the wedding day�

Approximately 4�8 weddings per year�

�

� We typically work as a team of three and 

offer training! There are upcoming weddings 

in August, September, and October which is 

the perfect time to begin learning and discern 

whether this is the volunteer opportunity for 

you. To learn more, contact Shelley 

Wilcoxon at (810) 499�0222.�

POLISH 

DINNER �

���������		

�
��
�

�	���	����	

����	����	�	����	����		

���	�����	����	����	

�

The All Saints Knights of Columbus 

Council #10501 is hosting their �

annual Polish Dinner �

Saturday, September 25, 2021 �

4:00 p.m.�7:00 p.m.�

(or until sold out.)�

�

Dine�in and carry out available this year. �

Meal consists of:�

�� Stuffed cabbage�

�� Homemade pierogi�

�� Kielbasa�

�� Sauerkraut�

�� Green beans�

�� Roll with butter�

�� Dessert�

�

FREE WILL DONATION�

�

� You can pick up your “Carry Outs” at 

the kitchen. Please enter the parking lot 

as normal (follow the signs), go around 

the Life Center to the north side of the 

building and pick up your meal there! �

�

All proceeds benefit an Ultra Sound 

Initiative in Flint, Michigan. �

NOTE:  

No confessions 

at St. Mary 

Mystical Rose on 

September 25th 
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St. Augustine School N.E.W.S.�

His Plan Is Better�

By Emily Lenn�

St. Augustine School Principal�

�

"Be strong and of good courage; be not 

frightened, neither be dismayed; for the LORD 

your God is with you wherever you go."  �

Joshua 1:9 �

�

� Our school recently took on a challenge as 

we experienced significant staff changes at the 

brink of the school year.  It was humbling to see 

how the St. Augustine School community 

pulled together, despite the impact of an 

unexpected change.  Teachers decorated 

classrooms and prayed a novena to the Infant of 

Prague.  Staff did everything they could to 

support the administration and took on more 

responsibilities to alleviate the stress of those 

faced with the decisions and responsibility of 

filling the sudden vacancies.  The Clergy 

brainstormed names of potential religion 

teachers we could contact and prayed more 

intensely.  Parents spread the word far and wide, 

asking everyone they could think of to share the 

need for middle school teachers at St. A’s.  

They also supported our teachers by organizing 

a complete transformation of our staff lounge.  

It was newly decorated, stocked with a vast 

variety of snacks and drinks, cleaned and 

organized, filled with teacher supplies, and set 

up with a new ice maker and Keurig.  All of the 

items were provided by PTC and generous 

families who love our St. A’s teachers.  Each 

teacher even received a beautiful plant and a 

battery operated fan for the hot days!  It couldn’t 

have come at a better time, just when we felt 

like we needed a pick�me�up!  In all of the 

chaos to start the year, it was clear that God had 

His hand in each and every step.  He presented 

wonderful opportunities to the teachers who 

moved on to other schools.  He guided our 

hands and hearts to seek out new individuals 

and invite them to join the St. A’s community to 

serve our students and our Lord.  He guided 

their hearts to hear His call and answer it.  He 

helped settle the anxiety of parents who were 

concerned about who would be teaching their 

students with less than a week before school 

started, prompting them to trust in His plan.  All 

along He kept the boat steady in the midst of the 

storm, forcing us to rely on Him alone.  God 

always provides.  �

� We have formed a new middle school 

team that consists of experienced teachers 

who have pulled together for our kids.  

Without a doubt, God had his hand in this 

team’s formation.  One new member of our 

team has wanted to teach religion at St. A’s 

for 35 years and was actually just praying 

about it a few days before the opportunity 

presented itself!  Another member of our 

team recently retired from teaching, but felt 

that the Lord was calling them to give more, 

prompting them to say yes without 

reservation.  Another new member has been 

involved in the school community for several 

years and was hoping for an opportunity at 

the middle school level to come along.  One 

of our new members had an education degree 

and experience that wasn’t being put to use in 

the classroom, and God drew them in to help.  

It is truly remarkable how our Lord works.  

We will look back with fondness on the 

memories we have made, but also look 

forward to new beginnings.  �

� Later one evening in the mess of it all, I 

was sitting in my office at school, looked 

down at the date planner sitting on my desk, 

and saw the words printed on its cover, “His 

Plan Is Better.”  I have looked at that date 

planner so many times, and these words never 

registered in my head until that very moment.  

I knew then that all we needed to do was 

TRUST in His plan, which is certainly better 

than anything we could have imagined.�

“In all of  the 

chaos to start 

the year, it was 

clear that God 

had His hand 

in each and 

every step.” 

St. Augustine Catholic School 

spreads the Good NEWS by�

Navigating a Christian course, �

Educating body, mind and spirit, �

Worshiping the Lord, and �

Serving others.�
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Holy Family�

Altar Society News�

�

We are extending an open invitation 

to all the ladies of the parish to join 

the Altar Society.  Caring for the 

needs of the Altar is a great way to 

meet new people and the rewards are 

eternal!  Please join us for our next 

meeting on Monday, September 13, 

2021 at 6:30 pm (instead of 7 pm) in 

the church basement and see what we 

are all about.  Please contact Julie 

Roosen at (810) 392�3668 with any questions. �

50/50 Raffle�

Mark your calendar!  Altar Society 50/50 Raffle  is 

coming the weekends of September 12th, 19th and 26th.  

Drawing will be held on September 26th following the 5:30 pm 

Mass.  All proceeds fund the needs of the Altar. �

Readings for the week of September 12, 2021�

�

�� Sunday: Is 50:5�9a/Ps 116:1�2, 3�4, 5�6, 8�9 [9]/

Jas 2:14�18/Mk 8:27�35�

�� Monday: 1 Tm 2:1�8/Ps 40:7�8a, 8b�9, 10, 17 

[1Cor 11:26b]/Lk 7:1�10�

�� Tuesday: Nm 21:4b�9/Ps 78:1bc�2, 34�35, 36�37, 

38 [cf. 7b]/Phil 2:6�11/Jn 3:13�17�

�� Wednesday: 1 Tm 3:14�16/Ps 111:1�2, 3�4, 5�6 

[2]/Jn 19:25�27 or Lk 2:33�35�

�� Thursday: 1 Tm 4:12�16/Ps 111:7�8, 9, 10 [2]/Lk 

7:36�50�

�� Friday: 1 Tm 6:2c�12/Ps 49:6�7, 8�10, 17�18, 19�

20/Lk 8:1�3�

�� Saturday: 1 Tm 6:13�16/Ps 100:1b�2, 3, 4, 5 [2]/

Lk 8:4�15�

�� Sunday: Wis 2:12, 17�20/Ps 54:3�4, 5, 6�8 [6b]/Jas 

3:16�4:3/Mk 9:30�37�

SSgt Kyle Abbas�

MMN Henry Altermatt�

DCC Troy Baran�

TSgt Trent Beish �

FNE3 Nathan Bilbrey�

Maj. Lisa Marie Boggs�

FC Nathan Burgess�

MAJ Joseph Cannon�

MSgt Christopher Capoccia �

Justin Carrizales�

MAJ Kevin Chamberlain�

SN Michael DeClercq� �

SSG Luke J. Delcourt�

Adam Dickson �

LT Christopher Edwards�

SFC Samuel Feldman�

CWO4 Jason Garcia�

PO1 Jeremy Gauthier�

Adam S. Girardot� �

SSgt Craig Grabowski�

PVT Brent Gracey�

LT USN Adam Haag�

LTCMDR Ryan Haag�

Maj. Michael A. Hoffman, DDS�

CPT Joshua Hohlbein, M.D.�

PVT Austin Iskra�

Sgt Ethan Jacob�

RP2 Michael Jahr�

SSgt Pietr Jahr�

1LT Virginia Jahr�

Maj. Jack Johnston�

PFC Scott D. Kettel�

SMSGT Joseph Korotko�

Maj. David F. Kuntz�

Fr. Tomek Maka, Lt.�

Phoebe Malkowicz �

Fr. George Patau’ave, Cpt.�

SSgt Brendan Pfeifer�

Claudia Pfeifer, Specialist�

Maj. Christopher Platz�

AFC Daiton Platz�

AFC Logan Platz�

PVT Brad Quant�

MSgt Kevin Quant�

Eric P. Raska�

Lt Paul Raska�

Col Matthew Rettke�

2LT Tyler Rettke�

Andrew Richards�

MC2 Jeffery Richardson�

POHM2 John�Christopher 

Sbraccia�

TSgt David Siegrist�

MAJ Cormac Smith�

Sgt Andrew Springer�

LCpl Timothy James 

Spruytte�

SSG Raymond Stier�

PFC Christopher Tishler�

SSG Logan VanBuren�

Warrant Officer Jeffery Weis�

Capt Joshua Wessel�

POHM3 Nicholas Wohlfiel�

Pray for Those Who Serve �

Our Country�

Rosary Makers�

�

The Rosary Making Ministry will resume its work of making 

rosaries on Wednesday, September 22nd.  Anyone interested is 

welcome to join us in the Life Center at Holy Family from 10:00 

am to 12:00 pm. We will meet every second and fourth 

Wednesday after the 22nd.  This is a wonderful way to honor our 

Blessed Mother, evangelize, and meet fellow parishioners. The 

majority of the rosaries made are sent to the missions.  If you 

have any questions, feel free to contact the parish office at (810) 

392�2056.�

St. Augustine Altar Server Training�

Saturday, September 18, 2021�

9:00 a.m. � 12:00 p.m.�

�

Those boys and girls eligible to be altar servers 

include all who have completed 2nd grade and have 

also made their First Holy Communion.  Both new and 

experienced altar servers must attend if they desire to serve in 

this ministry.  Any questions, please contact the parish office at 

(586) 727�5215�
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Holy Family �

Mass Intentions �

�

St. Augustine�

Mass�

Intentions�

Monday, September 13, 2021�

8:00 AM�

�� Vocations to the Priesthood�

Tuesday, September 14, 2021�

No Mass Scheduled�

Wednesday, September 15, 2021�

No Mass Scheduled�

Thursday, September 16, 2021�

8:15AM�

�� St Augustine School and Staff�

� req. by The DeLaney Family�

Friday, September 17, 2021�

No Mass Scheduled�

Saturday, September 18, 2021�

6:00 PM�

��Kirby Smith�

� req. by Christine Smith�

��Deacon C. Roger O’Donnell�

� req. by Fr. Phil Ching &�

� St. Augustine Parishioners�

��Sonia Soper�

� req. Sally Deidrich�

Sunday, September 19, 2021�

7:30 AM �

�� For St. Augustine Parishioners�

9:00 AM�

��Bruno Walter�

� req. by Herb & Roy Seubert�

��Antoinette Agosta�

� req. by Joe & Annette Agosta�

��Mary Szcerbinski�

� req. by Tom & Mary Jo Ballor�

��Barb Brickel Grob�

� req. by Roy & Brenda Schweiger �

��Deceased Members of the �

� Schweiger Family�

� req. by the Schweiger Family �

��Rose Russo, req. by Marion Morian�

� 1st Anniversary Remembrance�

��Amanda LaCroix, req. by Pat Morgan�

��David Pridopkas req. by the Pridopkas 

Family�

�

St. Mary�

Mystical Rose Mass�

Intentions�

Wednesday, September 15, 2021�

9:00 PM�

��Terry & David Pakulski req. by Larry & 

Joyce DeHondt�

�

Friday, September 17, 2021�

9:00 AM�

�� For the Parishioners�

�

Saturday, September 18, 2021�

4:00 PM�

��Eugene Brohl req. by Gert Jaskiewicz�

��Richark Nejmanowski req. by Edward 

Ochlyski�

�

Sunday, September 19, 2021�

��Jim Fulner, I�

��Suzy Ingram�

��Jim Kayne�

��Walter & Shirley Belczak�

What does it mean�

to have a Mass "offered"�

for someone? �

� An individual may ask a priest to offer a 

Mass for several reasons: for example, in 

thanksgiving, for the intentions of another 

person (such as on a birthday), or, as is most 

common, for the repose of the soul of 

someone who has died. One must never forget 

the infinite graces that flow from the Sacrifice 

of the Mass which benefit one’s soul. Pope 

Leo XIII in his encyclical "Mirae 

caritatis" (1902) beautifully elaborated this 

point and emphasized the connection between 

the communion of saints with the Mass: "The 

grace of mutual love among the living, 

strengthened and increased by the sacrament 

of the Eucharist, flows, especially by virtue of 

the Sacrifice [of the Mass], to all who belong 

to the communion of saints."� �When a priest 

offers Holy Mass, he has three intentions: 

First, to offer the Mass reverently and validly 

in accord with the norms of the Church. 

Second, to offer the Mass in union with the 

whole Church and for the good of the whole 

Church. Third, to offer the Mass for a 

particular intention, such as the repose of the 

soul of someone who has died.�

� The special personal fruits of the Mass 

benefit the celebrating priest who acts in the 

person of Christ in offering the Mass and to 

the people who are in attendance and 

participate in the offering of the Mass. These 

fruits are both extensively and intensively 

finite, since each of us is finite. Therefore, the 

more a Mass is offered, the more benefit is 

conferred.� �

To request a Mass, please contact 

one of our parish offices. 

 

Holy Family 

(810) 392-2056 

 

St. Augustine 

(586) 727-5215 

 

St. Mary Mystical Rose 

(586) 784-5966 

Saturday, September 11, 2021�

4:30 PM�

��Mary Czostkowski by Loren & Marlene 

Brown�

��Edwin M. Wullaert by the Vanderhagen 

Family�

�� Ed & Catherine Wullaert by the Rhein 

Family�

�� For our country�

Sunday, September 12, 2021�

10:30 AM�

�� For our country�

�� For the Parishioners�

5:30 PM�

��Mary Kaminski Mitch & Fran 

Marcinkowski�

��Dick & Clara Fisher by the Family�

�� For our country�

Monday, September 13, 2021�

No Mass Scheduled�

Tuesday, September 14, 2021�

7:00 PM�

�� For the Parishioners�

Wednesday, September 15, 2021�

No Mass Scheduled�

Thursday, September 16, 2021�

No Mass Scheduled�

Friday, September 17, 2021�

No Mass Scheduled�

Saturday, September 18, 2021�

4:30 PM�

��Michael Burns (1st anniv.) by the Family�

��Gaston Baeyens (20th anniv.) by the 

Family�

��Deceased members of the Korkizko 

Family by Bob & Judie Parks�

Sunday, September 19, 2021�

10:30 AM�

��Maria McKiernan by Jim McKiernan�

��Edwin M. Wullaert by Don & Donna 

Rusk�

��Mary Veronica Vikstrom by Winifred 

Doane�

��Leroy Edward Schlaufman by the 

Moilanen Family�

��Dennis Cieslak by Barb & Evan Quigley�

��Renee Westrick (8th anniv.) by Pat 

Gryszkiewicz�

��Ron Gryszkiewicz (20th anniv.) by Pat 

Gryszkiewicz�

5:30 PM�

�� For the Parishioners�

"The grace of mutual love 

among the living, 

strengthened and 

increased by the sacrament 

of the Eucharist, flows, 

especially by virtue of the 

Sacrifice [of the Mass], to 

all who belong to the 

communion of saints."  

 

-Pope Leo XIII  
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Barb Armstrong�

Janet Barylski�

Baby Willow �

� Berninger�

Walter Breiling�

Mary Lou Brickel�

John Brodacki�

Marjorie Brohl�

Sylvia Bryzik�

Denise Suess�

     Burkhardt�

Dennis Campbell�

Jerry Caporuscio�

Bailey Ann Clapper�

Virginia DeForge�

Cy Dheygere�

Jennie Domagalski�

Matthew Dubay�

Gail Duetsch�

Doug Duncan�

Joan Elam�

Nina Essenmacher�

Richard Fitch�

Carol Fogal�

Dee Franz�

Shelley Frontera�

Marisa Agosta�

Ginn�

Dave Gonczar�

Alison Gray�

Art Hebel�

Rosann Holmes �

Al Inson�

Helen Kaczperski�

Sylvia Kaltz�

Daniel Kammer�

Elsie Kay�

Carol Keller�

William Ketelhut�

Connie Kinsey�

Dave Kisskalt�

Scott Kleinhans�

Glen Knoblock�

Betty Kolp�

Tom Kowalski�

Anna Kuntz�

Arthur Lambert�

Barbara Lambert�

Pam Lawson�

Robert Liddell�

Eugenia Lipior�

Jim Mazzala�

Harper Misiuk�

Dan Moomaw�

Johny Muller�

Kandy Murray�

Tom Obee �

Les Osterland�

Karon Ottenbacher�

Mary Ottenbacher�

Bryan Pawlowski�

Gary Penzak�

Carol Pollari�

Darren Polansky�

Jeanette Ponski�

John Pytleski�

Ann Rabine�

Ray Rabine�

Fritz Reinert�

Judy Richer�

Patricia Richer�

Jessica Ricketts�

Ginny Ritter �

Agnes Rumenapp�

Kaiytlin Rumenapp�

Frank Ryan�

Pat Scheuer�

Jan Schmidt�

Rose Segatti�

Bernadette Sharpe�

John M. Sharpe�

Jerry Shavatoski�

Mary Smith�

Deb Snider�

Anthony Spana�

Kathy Sphilia�

Joshua Stevens�

Lily Suess�

Lloyd Suess�

Sue Thomas�

Sharlene Todd�

Dave Torres�

Joyce Torres�

Eleanor Triece�

Bridget Urquhart�

Mary Valpredo�

Nancy Walsh�

Brian Webster�

Lisbeth Yaek�

Joseph Yelencich, Jr.�

Please pray for�

St. Augustine Parishioners�

at home or in the hospital...�

�

�

� Holy Family's Prayer Blanket 

Ministry is a ministry of helping 

hands that constructs prayer blankets 

of all types. As a Ministry group, we 

pray together and we pray over all 

the completed blankets, petitioning 

God for His blessings and healing for 

the blanket recipient all in the name 

of God's unending love.�

� We meet on the first and third 

Wednesday of each month from 

12:00 pm to 3:00 pm in the Life 

Center. Anyone who can sew, use 

scissors, thread needles, use an iron, 

crochet, knit or would like to just 

spend some time, is welcome to join 

us. We rely on donated material, 

thread, batting and any sewing items.�

�

� To learn more please contact 

Linda Browe at 586�202�8030.�

Did you know...�

each of our three parishes has a Divine 

Mercy Prayer Box? Anonymous prayer 

intentions may be placed in the prayer 

box and the Divine Mercy Missionaries 

will intercede on your behalf .�

�

Have you ever considered joining the 

Divine Mercy Missionaries? �

Visit holyfamily�online.org/divine�

mercy�center�gift�store for more 

information.�

Rose Kujawa �

Heather Lauzon�

Karen Leonard �

Billy Luckett �

Joyce Lyjak �

Kevin Marnon �

Rick Marnon �

Linda Mastej �

Ron McKiernan �

Joanne Meyers �

Kelly Moilanen�

Gabriel Nunez �

Max Nunez �

Bill Okay �

Sally Passalacqua�

Larry Pfeifer �

Jessica Phillips �

Maryellen Piergentili �

Debbie Plaut �

Greg Plemmons �

Donna Powers �

Jim Raska �

Maureen Redhage �

Kimberly Riley �

Scheuer Family�

Bob Schultz �

Genevieve Siudym �

Georgine Siudym �

Hedy Smalenberg �

Dan Strunk �

Paul Sulkowski �

Lucus Taylor �

Amanda Teichow �

Samantha Teichow �

Betty Theut �

Faith Turner �

Theresa VanTiem �

Mariann Ward �

Ellie Wessel�

Tina Witulski �

John Wonsey �

Jamie �

   Wormsbaucher 

Amy Zimmer�

Please pray for�

Holy Family Parishioners�

at home or in the hospital...�

Alex A. �

Rita Acchianoe �

Jerry Allen�

Ron Allen �

Albert Ambrose �

Dorothy Anderson�

Kyle Bailey�

Gary Bordin �

Denny Borek �

Mary Boyd �

Tom Breen�

Walter Breiling �

Katherine Bubel�

Nick & Alex Buffa �

Amy Cantwell �

Cecelia Ann Clark �

Debbie Cornwell �

Linda Dubay�

Marge Dunsmore�

Matt Dunsmore �

Brenda Durkee �

Bill Ensley�

Fred Esper�

Helen Falecki �

Kay Lynn Forbush�

Ann Marie Fraley�

Leigh George�

Andrew Gilmore�

Charlene �

   Golembiewski �

Norman Gralewski�

Martha Gutowski �

Ardie Hayes �

Donna Hayes �

Joe Hayes �

Marianna Hillock �

Toni Jarvis �

Diana Jowett��

   Gutowski �

Don Juen �

Marianne Kaminski �

Kerbrat Family�

Barbara Kesek �

William Ketelhut �

Amanda Kilpatrick �

Jesse Kilpatrick �

Greg Knoche�

Barb Korotko �

Henry Kreger �

Agnes Maa�

Carl Malcolm�

Eva Malcolm�

Camarritta �

� Marshall�

Bonnie McNichol�

Richard McMurray�

Matthew Moreton�

Sapi Patau’ave�

Maria Paukofe�

Donna Price�

Mike Rajami�

Ray Rivard�

Joseph Roberts�

Nancy Roy�

Michelle�

� Schapman�

Jake Schmidt�

Steve Shore�

Marge Stelzer�

Kera (Witt)��

              Streeter�

Donna Szyska�

Beth Tandesky�

Anna Viaene�

Jan Vore�

Please pray for�

St. Mary Mystical Rose Parishioners�

at home or in the hospital...�

Bob Agius� �

Mary Agius�

Henry Anderson�

Emma Beckham�

Gary Bianchi�

James Bieck�

Andy Bommarito�

Thomas Breen�

Marjorie Brohl�

Melvin Campbell�

Donna Chumbler�

Carol Fogal�

Jacob Gordon�

James 

Gottschalk�

David 

Grudzinski�

Baby Will 

Haskin (King)�

Peggy Havelt�

Bill Holloway�

Colleen King�

Amos Kinnard�

Oscar (Ozzie)   �

�  � Landuyt�

Rachel Landuyt�

Donald�

� Laskowski�

**Please call our parish office at (810) 

392�2056 to add or update our prayer 

list or to request a prayer blanket.**�

**Please call our parish office at (586) 

784�5966 to add or update our prayer list 

or to request a prayer blanket. For 

information on Prayer Shawls, please 

contact Pat Grudzinski at (586) 784�

5123.**�

**Please call our parish office at �

(586) 727�5215 to add or update our 

prayer list.**�


